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GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
June 2nd, 2019 

 

The June meeting was called to order at 7:04. The first order of business was to dispense with the reading of the May 
minutes. The motion was may by Art Guarino, seconded by Erica Richardson with unanimous approval. The president 
thanked everyone for attending the “turnover meeting” realizing that normally the meeting was held on the 2nd 
Monday.  However, with the sports banquet taking place on June 9th, the band meeting was moved.  The final two 
remaining events for the year include the car wash scheduled for June 9th from 8 to 1 and graduation on June 14th at 
9am.  The president thanked committee members for turning in “end of year” reports which are very helpful for new 
members.  The new committee members were notified email addresses would be transferred from exiting members to 

entering members and they would receive an email confirmation.  There was a reminder that we are will looking for 
shadows for Tri-M, Tag Day, Treasurer, Uniforms/ Concert Band, and Band Camp.   

 
Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

- Thanks for all the parents for volunteering including exiting and entering parents. 
- The scholarship info is being finalized.   
- Events for the remainder of the year 

o The baccalaureate will be held in the Kiva on Sunday @ 4:00 with several band students playing 
o On June 11th ,the seniors will be going to “Go Ape” for the senior event.  The cost is $65 for each 

student.   The GHBPA provided $500 leaving a cost of $25 for each student.   
o Graduation is on Friday, June 14th at 9am 

▪ 6:45 am call time; will be back here at noon 
▪ Kids should come dressed; bring garment bag; leave clothes here 
▪ Bring something clean to eat on the bus, i.e. a pop-tart, etc. 
▪ 5 busses 106 kids going 
▪ No York County bus paperwork required 

o Marching Band Show for 2019 has been finalized 
▪ The show is titled – “SOS” with themes of shipwreck; stranded; rescue;  
▪ Parts will be posted on web site shortly 
▪ Percussion will start practice at the end of June 
▪ Drill will begin 2nd week of July 
▪ Music will include Salvations Created; Death Hunt; Sound of Silence; Muller’s 1st 

symphony 4th movement 
o No update on band camp – still at Saint Luke’s 
o Need to talk to Mark Fry about scaffolding 
o Some parents complained Spring Concert was too long.  Mr. Kirsch reminded us that the 

concert used to be held on 2 nights with end of year concert on one night and then awards 
ceremony on another night.  This created many conflicts with sports.  That’s why the concert 
was moved to Sunday.  If parents have strong concerns, please bring other options to the 
Directors.  Note, the attendance was excellent 

 
 
  

 



Guard – Susan Forsgren/Patti Cubstead 
- Winter guard performed in showcase 
- The Guard brought in 4 additional members which makes 5 alternates 
- 1 alternate moved up  
- This makes a total of 21 primary guard members and 5 alternates 

 
Historian – Melissa Madrigal/Larry Madrigal (absent) 

- No report 
 
Tri –M – Amy Olson 

- There will be a Tri-M meeting Wednesday after school in band room 
- For people in National Honor Society, they will need to attend afternoon Tri-M meeting 
- In regards to positions for next year, she will be taking student input and then talk to Kirsch  

 
1st Vice President – Gail Asher(absent) / Tina Cuthrel(absent) 

- No report  
 
Pit – Mark Fry (absent) 
 
Hospitality – Don Mann/Tara Bozick 

- Spring Concert update - 3 full sheet cakes; plenty of food 
- Spent $350 
- Could have used additional assistance with clean up 

 
Uniforms – Debbie Frecker/Melanie Munn/Shirley Emerson  

- Ordered 276 pairs of shorts; have enough for students to purchase 2nd pair 
- Debbie is putting “G” on all the shorts 
- There will be no jackets for graduation  
- Kirsch discussed getting the jackets dry cleaned 

 
Chaperones – Juanita Jones/Jenny Butler/Jenni Hopkins 

- Still need volunteers for graduation 
- Also need help with uniforms when we return 

 
Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins  

- Everything needs to be taken out of shed. 
- Jennie has room in her garage for all shed items 

 
Feed the Band – Rachel Nau /Art Guarino/Russel Kassel  

- We will not be feeding students at band camp.  We will only be feeding them at football games. 
- Mr. Kirsch recommended only doing Chick-fil-A or possibly pizza …  
 

Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) 
- No report 

 
Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson  

- No report 
 
2nd Vice President – Erica Richards 



- Car Wash on June 9th – need volunteers 
Concessions – Teresa Hass (absent) 

- No report 
 
Spirit Wear – Kendall Fry(absent)/Karen LaPorte(absent)  

- No report 
-  

Scrip – Michele Nelson 
- There was discussion with Mr. Kirsch and treasurer regarding amount of funds made with Scrip.  It 

does not appear to be making the amount of money hoped for … we are strongly considering not 
renewing for 2019-2020 season 

 
Tag Day – Dawn Purdy/Tina Majewicz(absent)/Amy Olson  

- Tag Day event is scheduled for Sep 7 with a rain date of Sep 28th  
- The facility forms have been prepared, signed and turned in 

 
Secretary – Erika Fahlbusch (absent)/Shirly Coleman   

- No report 
 
Webmaster – Benjamin Scott 

- Please send all web updates to Ben  
 
Data Entry – Andrea Goodwin (absent)/Ben Scott  

- Please make sure you send all weekly messages to Ben  
 
Remembrance – Michele Nelson 

- Award ceremony went perfectly 
 
Publicity – Dawn Bailey 

- No report 
 
Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 

- Will post in budget in August 
 
New Business  

- Band parent meeting will be at first football game 
- There is discussion about making this a tailgating event 

 
Next Meeting 

- The next meeting will be held on Tuesday July 9th  
- The August meeting will be held on August 5th prior to new year 

 
Adjournment – 7:43 
 
 
 
 


